
Members of the Senate Human Services Committee, 
My name is Laurie Johansen and I reside in District #26. I am asking that you please render a DO 
PASS on HCR 3010. 
 As a mother with daughters I am gravely concerned with the direction our country is 
taking in allowing biological men to be given free rein in all areas that were once considered a 
safe space for women. Taking away protection from women and girls by allowing men and boys 
into women’s sports, locker rooms, and bathrooms just to name a few areas is absolutely 
ludicrous.  The gender ideology movement is imperialistic and will continue to spread 
throughout our country. We must as citizens of North Dakota work to put laws in place that will 
ensure our women and girls will have the privacy and safety they deserve as equal citizens in 
our great nation that has always been a place where liberty and justice are given for all. 


